
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Subject: Mandated Covid vaccines for everyone 
Date: Monday, August 16, 2021 3:56:00 PM 

From: Charlotte Stewart 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 

Hi my name is Charlotte Stewart, I’m a mom and college student as well as an employee in a 
management position. First I would like to point out that if someone takes the vaccine and 
wants to donate blood for convalescent therapy their antibodies are erased and the Red Cross 
will not let them donate for this purpose. There is a study done by the Washington school of 
medicine out of St Louis that says if a person has natural antibodies they should last a lifetime. 
So if you force a vaccine that is untested and possibly kill natural Covid antibodies that is a 
tragic violation of a person’s rights. Also, I will move; if I have to and take my tax money 
with me. This was is massive over reach in a sovereign nation. I guarantee you and your 
schools will be held financially and personally responsible for the massive amount of adverse 
reactions including death caused from these experiments. You have no idea the harm this 
might cause in two-five years. Please consider stopping this nonsense and bring back my body 
my choice. 

Thank you, 
Charlotte Stewart 
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